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21 February 2024      Reg. No.: W0183-03 

 

Further Notice under the EPA (Industrial Emissions) (Licensing) Regulations 2013, in respect 

of a licence review from Starrus Eco Holdings Limited for an installation located at  

Millennium Business Park, Grange, Ballycoolin, Dublin 11 

 

Dear Sir and Madam, 
 

I refer to the EPA’s notice of 20th November 2023 requesting information in respect of your 

licence review  application.  

 

You are advised that there remains outstanding information, as required under the EPA 

(Industrial Emissions) (Licensing) Regulations 2013, as amended You are therefore required 

to submit the outstanding information detailed below: 

 

Regulation 9(4)(e) of the EPA (Industrial Emissions) (Licensing) Regulations 2013 requires the 
appropriate fee as per the schedule of fees  to be submitted with the application.  It is noted 
that the outstanding of sum of €15,000 has not been received.  The balance of €15,000 
should be submitted to the Agency by cheque or Electronic Fund Transfer (EFT). Please 
arrange for the outstanding balance to be paid and provide evidence of payment in 
response to this letter.  
 

As previously advised under Regulation 8 of the EPA (Industrial Emissions) (Licensing) 
Regulations 2013 requires a notice to be provided to the relevant planning authority 
regarding an application made to the Agency for a licence. The copy of notice you submitted 
on the 20th December 2023 did not include all the relevant information You are therefore 
requested, to re-submit the letter to the relevant planning authority regarding an 
application made to the Agency. Please refer to ‘Newspaper Notice - Guidance for 
Applicants’   with regard to the information to be contained in the letter to the relevant 
planning authority, including details of the EIAR submitted. 
 
 



 

 

In addition it is noted that an application for planning permission is under consideration at 
this time. 

1. In accordance with section 87(1B)(b) of the Act of 1992 provide, a copy of the final 
grant of planning permission together with either: 

1. a copy of the environmental impact assessment (EIA) report (if not already 
submitted), and any updates relating to EIA required during the application 
for planning permission process, or 

2. a written confirmation from the planning authority or An Bord Pleanála that 
an environmental impact assessment was not required by or under the Act of 
2000 (if not already submitted). 

With a view to advancing this application for determination, the above mentioned 

information should be submitted to the EPA  as soon as possible. 

 

Your prompt attention to this matter is requested. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

Environmental Licensing Programme 

Office of Environmental Sustainability 

Tel: 053 – 9160600 


